The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
February 2, 2018
Attendance:   R. Beardsell, P. Bullard, P. Delani, K DiNardo, G Monagle, A. Schatzel, Meredith Shaw, L Teichner, K Trevenen.  
Updates:
Community Coalition/Tri-Town Council- Meredith reported that Boxford is holding a referendum proposing banning the sale of Marijuana at next town meeting.  Middleton has a retail ban currently and Topsfield will assess at next town meeting as their temporary moratorium expires soon.  Coalition has “10 minute Clinic” at each meeting where community sector give a brief presentation on resources/programs available.  Karen volunteered to speak at the next meeting about SBIRT.   TTC is hosting a speaker presentation on Executive Functioning next week, has begun planning for all-night party and 6th grade welcome to Masco night. TTC will also be presenting 2016 YRBS data to Elementary School Administration over next few weeks.
Administration-Gavin brought up concerns regarding the flu.  Increased number of MS students absent the beginning of this week. HS seeing increase in number of confirmed cases of flu, but not an increase in number of students absent and that February is typically our peak for flu.    Karen reported that cleaning company will do extra cleaning per CDC guidelines when requested.   Gavin and Pete gave approval to schedule the extra cleaning for next week, Karen will notify Doug.   Karen has been working with Kevin to draft a message to be sent out to parents and staff, hope to send out by tomorrow.  Patty reports SPED (with SEPAC and guidance) college night is next week.  Sixth grade SPED night is in March.  Transition meeting between 6th grade and MS SPED staff will be held next week.  Patty is considering having a similar transition meeting for students as they moved from 8th to 9th grade.  Group felt this was a good idea.  SEPAC Carnival in May.
 Gender Support Team-Pete reported that he spoke with faculty and all single stall staff bathrooms (8) on the 2nd and 3rd floors can be resigned to unisex.  Karen will notify Doug to purchase signs and change the locks.  Katie reported that Powerschool should have the ability to put in nicknames for all students starting in February.  She is working with Ryan and will follow up.
 Old Business: Karen notified the group that the tobacco policy was submitted to Kevin for school committee approval.   Karen asked council to review the Problem Solver Document and send recommendations directly to Kevin for inclusion.   

Council broke up into its working groups for the last 45 minutes of the meeting.

Next Meeting: March 9th 2018
8:30-10:15am, HS Conference Room
